Citywide Pickup Week

will coincide with the regular refuse collection schedule
Monday, October 11, 2021, through Friday, October 15, 2021

Cleanup crews only will make one pass through neighborhoods to collect non-household
trash and debris, and will not return for special callbacks UNLESS YOU CALL IN ADVANCE.

* All items or materials suitable for pickup should be bundled, boxed, bagged, or tied, and

must not exceed 50 pounds in weight. Please be considerate of our City workers!
* Old appliances and furniture will be picked up in reasonable quantities. THIS WEEK
ONLY, City crews will pick up one appliance that contains Freon, PER HOUSEHOLD.
* Place household garbage and trash in your normal container pickup location by 6 AM.
* Please do not place cleanup debris or trash in the gutters or in the ditch.
* Trash containers you wish to dispose of need to be tagged accordingly.

Items that cannot be accepted for pickup by City crews are:

* Loose leaves, brush or tree trimmings. (These need to be taken to the F Street burn pit.)

* Construction, remodeling or roofing materials.

* Electronic waste or computers. (These can be dropped off October 9 at Wilson Park.)
* Concrete blocks, rocks or dirt.

* Quantities of iron, sheet metal and/or wire.

* Tires of any kind.

* Vehicles or car bodies and mechanical parts.

* Paint or chemicals of any kind. (These must be taken to the Cowley County Landfill.)

Tree trimmings and brush are always accepted at the
F Street Limb Disposal and Compost Site every week,
during the hours of 8 AM to 1 PM on Mondays
through Thursdays and 8 AM to 4 PM on Saturdays.

(The F Street site is closed on Fridays and Sundays.)




